
 

 

 
November 14, 2018 
 
BY RESS/COURIER 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli, 
 
RE:  Whitby Hydro Electric Corporation – 2019 Rate Application  

(EB- 2018-0079) – Extension Request for Interrogatory Responses 
 
Whitby Hydro Electric Corporation (“Whitby Hydro”) received interrogatories from OEB Staff 
on November 7, 2018.  There are no other intervenors in the proceeding.  In accordance 
with Procedural Order #1, responses from Whitby Hydro were due on November 14, 2018.   
 
The one week timeframe provided did not allow sufficient time for Whitby Hydro to prepare 
responses to questions related to Appendix B – Account 1576 Final Disposition 
Methodology.  The interrogatories require a forecast for Account 1576 for an additional ten 
year timeframe (2019 to 2028) which was not part of the test year approach proposed in 
Whitby Hydro’s application.  
 
On this basis, Whitby Hydro requests a one day extension to November 15, 2018 for filing 
its interrogatory responses. 
 
Procedural Order #1 outlined a Settlement Conference date of November 21, 2018.  Whitby 
Hydro respectfully asks that the Board confirm that the Settlement Conference can proceed 
as scheduled or advise otherwise. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 

Regards, 

 
Susan Reffle 
Vice-President 
 
cc: Mr. John Vellone (email) 
 Ms. Kelli Benincasa (email) 


